

City of Barrie 70 Collier Street PO Box 400 Barrie, Ontario L4M 4T5 February 6, 2017

Attention: Members of Barrie City Council
Ms. Dawn McAlpine, City Clerk

Dear Sir/Madams,

RE: Essa Road Widening and City of Barrie 2017 Business and Capital Plan

In follow up to my letter of January 31, 2017 we are confident that if the Essa Rd widening from Anne St. to Bryne Dr (the "Widening") were to be advanced to 2017 construction that we would be able to quickly proceed with development of our site.

If there is certainty of a 2017 construction start, we will look forward to working quickly and efficiently with City staff to resolve all technical planning and engineering items.

Please contact me should you have any questions or require further information.

Sincerely,

**Brad Keast** 

VP Development, Osmington Inc.

CC.

S. Patterson, Manager of Design and Construction

M. Kalyaniwalla, Manager of Policy Planning